
CITY OF SPARKS, NV 

COMMUNITY 

SERVICES 

DEPARTMENT 

  
To:  Mayor and City Council 
 
From:  Casey Martinez, Office Assistant 
 
Subject: Report of Planning Commission Action 
 
Date:  April 23, 2019 
 
RE: PCN19-0007 - Consideration of and possible action on a request for a 

Development Agreement (DA19-0001) between the City of Sparks and 
Washoe County School District for a proposed high school on a site 
approximately 87.02 acres in size (a portion of Wildcreek Golf Course) 
generally located north of McCarran Boulevard and east of Sullivan Lane in 
Sparks, NV, in the PF (Public Facility) zoning district 

PCN19-0007 – Consideration of and possible action on the following requests 
for a proposed high school on a portion of a site approximately 330 acres in 
size (a portion of Wildcreek Golf Course) generally located north of McCarran 
Boulevard and east of Sullivan Lane in Sparks, NV, in the PF (Public Facility) 
zoning district: 

• CUP19-0003 – A Conditional Use Permit request for a minor utility (the 

construction of a 120-kilovolt overhead power line) ; and 

• CUP19-0004 – A Conditional Use Permit request for development on a site 

with slope gradients greater than 10 percent over 25 percent of the site 

 

Please see the attached excerpt from the April 4, 2019 Planning Commission 
meeting transcript. 
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